Department of Energy

Bonneville Power Administration
P.O. Box 3621
Portland, Oregon 97208-3621

POWER BUSINESS LINE
May 2, 2025

In reply refer to: PTF-5

To All Bonneville Power Administration Pacific Northwest and Other Customers:

The Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) is projecting that periodically through September 2026 BPA
may have surplus power, capacity, and Transferred Frequency Response (TFR) available for sale. Actual
availability is dependent upon system conditions or changes in BPA load estimates, hydro run-off, and
resource performance.

This letter serves as notice of the potential availability of surplus power, capacity, and TFR for durations
of greater than one day and less than or equal to twelve months. The available quantities for sale will vary
during the period and prices will vary depending on market conditions at the time of the sale.

Consistent with the Bonneville Project Act (Public Law 75-329), the Pacific Northwest Electric Power
Planning and Conservation Act (Public Law 96-501), and the Act of August 31, 1964, (Public Law 88-
552), PNW customers may request to purchase available amounts of surplus firm power and capacity prior
to the sale of such power to out-of-region customers. If surplus power and capacity is available, BPA will
meet PNW customer requests for specific amounts of power at the rates, terms and conditions mutually
agreed upon at the time of the sale. Similar terms and conditions may be offered to out-of-region public
customers, if there is no competing request for available surplus power or capacity from a PNW customer.
If surplus power or capacity is available and there is no competing request from a PNW customer or out-
of-region public customer, BPA may also meet requests for power and capacity from out-of-region non-
preference customer. The aforementioned preference principles also apply to TFR. This letter supersedes
any prior notice of surplus power or capacity previously provided by BPA.

Please contact your BPA Account Executive or the BPA Trading Floor at BPAMarketing@bpa.gov or by
calling 503-230-4111 for the latest information on the availability of surplus power or capacity.

Sincerely,
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Kachel Dibble
Vice President, Bulk Marketing
503-230-5780



